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In Cambodia, many children will not be able to go back to
school since many schools have no way to put social distancing
rules in place.

All PSE staff are looking for solutions so that children can go back to
school as soon as possible, but it is very difficult. For now, only 9th
and 12th graders can go back to school so they can prepare for their
“brevet” (a test that happens at the end of Middle School) and their
“Baccalaureat.” Both exams will take place in December.

You may remember from the previous issue of this newsletter that ou
team in Cambodia hands out homework to the children and collects
it afterwards for teachers to correct. Because it is not always easy to
study and do homework alone some children can come to school to
meet their teachers and ask them questions.

Sophalmean is a 9th grade student at the PSE school. Ever since the school
had to close because of Covid-19, the PSE team hands out lessons and
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student at

PSE “In the morning, I help my mother with household chores and then | spend
my afternoons and evenings studying and doing homework. It takes me
much longer than before because | don’t understand everything”.

Sophalmean’s parents put all their savings together to give her a used |
smartphone: It allows her to find help on the Internet. :

“Studying at home is hard because the teacher is not there to help explain
things. When | don’t understand something, | can search on Google or
YouTube.”

On top of that, Sophalmean also goes to the PSE Centre, once a week, to meet her teachers and ask all
her questions. When she gets there, Sophalmean is very careful: she washes her hands, wears a mask and
stays away from other children and teachers.

Sophalmean’s dream is to work in a bank one day. She wants to pass her Bac and then study at PSE's
Management and Sales School. She knows that, thanks to the school, she will find a job and be able to
help her family financially.
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Solidarity actions to help PSE

Over the last year, students from the PSE’s Hospitality and
Tourism School have raised money to go on an end-of-year -
trip. The trip was cancelled due to the Covid-19 epidemic.
The students decided to donate the money they raised to
PSE. We thank them for their generosity!

Every action counts, and all help is welcome. You can help us in any way you choose: in each issue we will
suggest a project you can do alone, with your friends or with your class. Also, be sure to send us your ideas
for activities with a few pictures, and we will showcase them in this newsletter!

Contact : journaldechenda@pse.ong




